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Tuesday 31st March 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

Following Government advice and a joint statement from the Teachers Unions, St Modwen’s Catholic Primary School will remain open during the upcoming Easter holidays for children who are eligible under Government criteria to attend school. This only applies to our pupils who fall into the vulnerable group or child(ren) of a key worker.  

We must stress, once again, that taking up a place at school during this time of closure is the offer of a last resort, for the minority of key workers, who have no alternative. If either parent is not at work, then your child(ren) should not be at school. 

Please also note, that school is only open to children not displaying any symptoms of Coronavirus and we strongly advise parents of children who have an increased risk of severe illness from Coronavirus (COVID-19) to be particularly stringent in following social distancing measures.

· Stay at Home Guidance: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance
· Social Distancing Guidance: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
 
How school will be operating during the Easter Holiday (subject to change).

School Opening Hours

· 8.30am – 3.30pm
· Breakfast Club and After School Club will be closed.

School Meal Provision

1. My child is eligible for Free School Meals (FSM) or Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM), has been identified as being able to attend school and is currently not social distancing:  Your child will be provided with a school dinner as normal.  
2. My child is eligible for FSM or UIFSM, has been identified as not being able to attend school due to social distancing/displaying symptoms of Covid-19: Currently school has decided to provide your child with a school dinner Grab Bag which can be collected from the school reception between 9.30am and 10.30am. If you wish to order a School Dinner Grab Bag please place an order via ParentMail.

School Uniform

Children are not expected to attend school in their uniforms.

What will my child be doing during school hours if attending school?

Your child will be:
· Based in the school hall, library and playground, all other areas of the school are out of bounds.
· Expected to complete work set by class teachers.
· Taking part in a range of activities, include outdoor learning so please ensure your child has suitable clothing/change of clothes, waterproofs and wellies.
· Be provided with a mid-morning healthy snack free of charge by school.
· Not be required to bring their school bag.

Children’s medicines

If your child is eligible and attending school during the Easter holidays, please ensure that they bring in any medication needed..

Arrival and dismissal of children will be via the School Office.

We will of course, continue to update you as soon as further information becomes available. In the meantime, we are contactable through the school office.

[image: ]Best wishes,


Mr D Read 

Acting Head of School
E: office@st-modwens.staffs.sch.uk	T: 01283 247560	W: www.st-modwens.staffs.sch.uk
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